Minutes of the Coatesville-Clay Township Public Library

Board of Trustees

Tuesday, January 9, 2018
Coatesville Clay Township Public Library

The Coatesville Clay Township Public Library Board Members met for a regularly scheduled meeting on Tuesday, January 9, 2018, at 5:30 p.m. in the Library community room.  Board members present were Shelly Starbuck, Judy Sexton, Larry McCubbin, Kathy Blake, and Korleen Bledsoe, Library Director.
I. Meet As Board of Finance
· Meeting called to order at 5:30 p.m.  A motion was made by Larry McCubbin to retain the current officer slate for Board of Finance Offices.  Second by Judy Sexton. Passed.

· The Board reviewed the current position of First National Bank as our depository A motion was made by Larry McCubbin, seconded by Kat Blake to retain them.  Motion passed.  Also noted, all advertisements will now be placed on Gateway and no further print resources will be used. Motion passed.  The Board of Finance adjourned in favor of the regular meeting of the Board of Trustees.

II. Approval of Minutes- The November 2017, minutes were read and approved.   
III. Old Business
· Town Initiatives - A brief update was shared from the town’s website/Facebook page on new initiatives.  See town resources for more information
· Overdrive/eBooks update – Latest numbers where shared.  2017 year end came out to $2.86 per title.

· Fund Transfers – some final 2017 transfers needed to occur to close out 2017 books

· Snow Removal – library drive snow removal will be provided by the town of Coatesville.  The board is greatly appreciative of this gesture and appreciates the commitment to make a community friendly Coatesville.

· New Library Board member – the Mill Creek Community School Corporation Board of Trustees approved the addition of Marcy Shepard to the Library Board, effective 31 January.  

· Re-appointment of Library Board member – The Hendricks County Board of Commissioners Office approved the rep-appointment of Shelly Starbuck as a representative, effective 1 January 2018

IV. New Business
Treasurer’s Bond -  The $15,000 bond has been received and will be filed with the Hendricks County Recorder and the Indiana State Board of Accounts.

Treasurer DSL Contract – TDS has changed their DSL data plans and as a result, it is recommended the library change its reimbursement from $40 to $55.99 to cover the increased cost.  Larry motioned approval and Judy seconded.  Motion passed.

NutraLawn Invoice #10358 – the board reviewed 2017 mowing invoices from NutraLawn to ensure accuracy between invoices and services rendered.  The board provided guidance to Korleen on how to proceed, which was to pay for services rendered as verified by our camera system.

2018 Mowing Bids – Korleen shared the library is open for 2018 mowing bids and has already received one bid.  Decisions will be made in February meeting.

2012-2016 Audit Update – Korleen provided an update on the audit process.  Audit is still ongoing.

V.  Adjournment

Meeting was dismissed by Board President, Shelly Starbuck at approximately 6:15 p.m.
